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November 12, 2015

Oregon City Police Department appreciates the opportunity to comment on the Beavercreek Road
Concept Plan.

OCPD already provides police services to several properties within and adjacent to the concept plan
area within the city limits, including Oregon City High School.

When land within the concept plan area is annexed to Oregon City, the properties will be removed
from the jurisdiction of the Clackamas County Enhanced Law Enforcement District and served by
OCPD.

Currently our officer force is 44, and our reserve officer force is 4, providing a ratio of 1.25 officers /
per 1000 population.

OCPD does not anticipate any problems being able to patrol and serve the concept plan area with
police officers as development occurs. We anticipate that as urbanization occurs, our response
times will remain within acceptable industry standards.

OCPD already works closely with the Planning Division to review new development applications to
assure continued public safety.

Sincerely,

=\

Jim Band, Chief
Oregon City Police Department
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